
East Niceville Fire District       
1709 27th STREET       NICEVILLE, FLORIDA 32578       PHONE 678-2311 

 

December 8th 2020 Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to Order  

The meeting of the ENFD Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Evans at the East 

Niceville Fire Department at 6:00 PM. Chairmen Evans led the Pledge of Allegiance. Treasurer McEntire 

gave the invocation.  

 

Roll Call 

All Commissioners, Chief Wright and Assistant Chief Birch were in attendance. Also in attendance were 

Captain Kramer and several guests.  

 

Approval of Minutes  

Schwab made a motion to accept the November 10, 2020 minutes, Revell seconded the motion passed. 

 

Special Report 

Captain Kramer spoke to the Commission about the status of his and when he would be able to return to 

work. Chief Wright commented that Captain Kramer has not met the qualifications to be an officer of 

ENFD. Chief Wright also commented that Captain Kramer has used up his sick leave and FMLA. The Chief 

said that if he returned to duty, he would be assigned to A-Shift as a firefighter and would begin a one 

year probation. Chairman Evans said that he will contact the attorney to see about the legal aspects of 

Captain Kramer’s status as a shift captain and to see if he is being treated fairly as to when he will return 

and the status of his FMLA. 

 

Old Business   

Chief Wright reported the health insurance will increase 4% which would be a $23 increase per 

employee Schwab made a motion to accept this increase, seconded by Revell. Motion passed. Chief 

Wright will get the exact number to Treasurer McEntire so that the budget can be amended. NEW FIRE  



 

 

 

 

TRUCK After the commission discussed the cost and financing of a new truck Chairman Evans made a 

motion to readdress the specifications of the truck to come up with a lower price. Chairman Revell 

seconded motion passed. Chief Wright reported that the District had not received the new air packs yet 

but should be delivered in 4 weeks. Chief also reported Firefighter Usher has left the ENFD and took a 

job with South Walton. 

 

Adjourn   

After no other business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM 

 


